
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

St Mary’ s Parish Warracknabeal 
 

Parish Priest Fr Neville Stanislaus.  
11 Lyle Street Warracknabeal, 53941062 
Parish Secretary,  
Cath Bellis—stmpcw@gmail.com,  
0434086534 
St Mary’s Primary School,  
Principal, Joy Quarrell, 53982001 
 

St Joseph’s Hopetoun. P.O Box 141  
Parish Secretary, Jacki Hogan 50833566 
St Joseph’s Primary School.  
Principal, Cynthia Maiden, 50833296 
 

St Patrick’s Nhill, 33 Leahy Street, Nhill. 
Contact Ann Munro—53929272 
St Patrick's Primary School.  
Principal, Kathryn Bendall, 53911575 
 

St Mary’s Rainbow 
Contact Kath White, 53957261 
 

St Augustine’s Beulah 
Contact Brendan Naylor, 50837242 
 

St Patrick’s Minyip 
Contact Margaret Murphy, 53857479 
 

Last Weekends Collections 
Warrack:  
Planned Giving $591.00 
Presbytery  $152.95  
Beulah 
Presbytery  $44.00 
Nhill : 2 weeks 
Planned giving $819.00 
Presbytery  $136.00 
Minyip  
Planned Giving $12.00 
Presbytery  $44.00 

 

 Reader & 
Prayers 

Lay  
Leaders
  

Eucharistic 
Minister 

Offertory 
Procession 

Counter Monthly 
Collector 

Cleaner 

Roster for 
July 17 

K Bendall M Millington & 
L Fraser 

K Clohesy —————- E Cameron Rob Weir L Fraser 

Roster for  
July 24 

L Fraser —————- L Grayling R Picone Rob Weir J Millington L Fraser 
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PARISHES 

HOPETOUN 

Weekend Mass Times 
1st & 3rd weekend of the Month 
 

1st Saturday: Warrack  6.30pm 
 

3rd Saturday :Beulah  7.00pm 
 

1st Sunday: Hopetoun  9.00am 
  Beulah  10.30am 
 

3rd Sunday: Hopetoun  9.00am 
  Rainbow  11.00am 
 

2nd & 4th weekend of the Month 
Saturday Minyip  6.00pm 
Sunday    Warrack  8.30am 
                 Nhill  10.30am 
 

5th Sunday: Nhill  10.30am Mass 

Sunday 17th July  
Sixteenth Sunday of the  

Year C 

 

 Mass Times for Next Weekend  
Saturday — Minyip, 6.00pm 

      Sunday — Warrack, 8.30am 
                   Nhill, 10.30am 

 
Next week’s Readings 

1st Reading: Gen: 18:20-32 
2nd Reading: Col: 1:12-14 

Gospel: Lk 11:1-13 

MINYIP 

St Josephs Hopetoun School Report 

Everyone has settled into the new school term; in fact the holidays seem a distant memory already! Miss Wellington is away for the first three weeks of this 
term, so Mrs Jochinke is working full time for 3 weeks and Mrs Poulton is working in Mrs Jochinke’s role for three weeks. We have plenty to keep us busy in 
the first few weeks of term, including tree planting on Thursday 28th July and a Cluster Day with the Southern Mallee Lakes schools on Friday 29th July. Our 
parents are also gearing up for catering at the Speed Field Days on Wednesday 3rd August. 
 
Grandparents and Special Friends Day 
All parishioner's are warmly invited to join us for our Grandparents and Special Friends Celebrations on the feast of Sts Joachim and Anne,  
Tuesday 26th July. Mass will be held at 9.30am followed by visits to the classroom to look at students work. If you are able to come along, please stay and 
join us for morning tea in the Mary MacKillop room. 
  
Fresh Fruit Day 
This term we are providing fresh fruit to the students at recess on Friday’s. If you have any oranges or mandarins on your tree that are in excess and could 
donate to the school, let us know and we would be happy to pick them. 

*************************************************************************************** 
Reflection 
Lord, I place myself in your presence.  
After the strain and turmoil of the day I rest quietly here, as a little boat.  
Which has been tossed by the waves and buffeted by the wind, 
rests secure in a sheltered harbour. 
Here my projects lose their power over me 
A healing process begins 
My fragmented self is reassembled and I am made whole again. 
In your presence, I experience my true worth which consists not in  
doing but in being. 
I surrender myself into your hands. I am at peace 

 
Nhill News 

Fr Neville 
We received an email this week from Fr Justin Driscoll, Vicar General, informing us that Fr Neville will be staying on with his family at this 
stage and then will be going on sabbatical leave until October.  We will be cared for by visiting priests.  We will continue our prayers for Fr 
Neville and his family. 
 
KOGO 
Thank you to our great knitters over the past twelve months. There are some balls of wool at the back of the church so please feel free to 
take them and knit what ever you wish.  We have enough squares for 2 rugs now so hats, scarves, etc would be greatly appreciated.   
In 2015 kogo distributed 62,500 hand crafted winter woollies to the most vulnerable in our community through 250 community partner  
organizations. This is the group that we will send our knitted articles too.   Happy Knitting  

Prayer for Year of Mercy 
Lord Jesus Christ, you have taught us to be merciful like the heavenly Father. 

And have told us that whoever see’s you, see’s him` 
Show us your face and we shall be saved. 

You are the visible face of the Invisible Father, of the God who manifests his 
Power above all by forgiveness and mercy; 

Let the church be your visible face in the world. 
Send your spirit and consecrate every one of us with the Spirits anointing  

so that the Jubilee of Mercy  
may be a year of grace from the Lord. 

And your church, with renewed enthusiasm, may bring good news to the poor. 
We ask this of you, Lord Jesus through the intercession of Mary, Mother of Mercy 

You who live and reign with the Father And the Holy spirit for ever and ever. Amen. 

Lay Led Assemblies are held when no Mass is  
Scheduled 

Hopetoun Sunday  9.00am 
Rainbow Sunday  9.30am 
Beulah Sunday  9.30am 
Warrack Sunday  9.00am 
Minyip Sunday  10.00am 
Kaniva Sunday  9.00am 
Nhill Sunday  1030am 

 

Pray for our Sick 
Lourdes Stanislaus 

Marj Parker 
Una Bartlett 

 

Recent Death 
Keith Borgelt 


